
Department of Planning and Budget 
2018 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   SB 544 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Obenshain 

 

3.  Committee: Education and Health 

 

4. Title: Prescription drug donation program. 

 

5. Summary:  Requires that the existing prescription drug donation program regulated by the 

Board of Pharmacy accept eligible unused drugs from individuals, manufacturers, nursing 

homes, assisted living facilities, intermediate care facilities established for individuals with 

intellectual disability (ICF/IID), licensed hospitals, or any facility operated by the Department 

of Behavioral Health and Developmental Services. The bill also provides that pharmacies 

may re-dispense such drugs to the indigent. Under the current program, only hospitals and 

indigent care clinics may re-dispense such drugs to the indigent. The bill also provides 

liability protection for those who donate, accept, and dispense such unused drugs. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

7. No Fiscal Impact. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  This bill, as amended, would not have a fiscal impact on the 

Commonwealth. The provisions of the bill authorize the board to amend regulations, 

however this will not impact the agency or its operations.   

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  None. 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No.  

  

11. Other Comments:  None. 
  
 


